

Vol. 1 No. 1, April 13, 2008

Your bulletin title is credited to the poetic talents of Peter Gadzinski (8086 Dorcas St.), who coined the Lovely Loveland phrase to help promote the Loveland Neighborhood Association's coordinated efforts for the Spring Cleanup at Swanson School.

SPRING CLEAN-UP "Loveland Pride Day."

**When:** May 3, 2008, 9:00 a.m. to 2 p.m.

Where: Across from South side of Swanson Park

8655 Broadmoor Drive

**Contact:** Gene Beam 393-3939; Please call to volunteer at drop-off site.

City dumpster for collecting STUFF, including furniture, household detritus, etc, Do NOT bring TIRES, BATTERIES, COMPUTERS, APPLIANCES, YARD WASTE

As reported in the OWH on 4/10/08,

It's time for a little spring cleaning in towns throughout the metro area.

The City of Omaha, Keep Omaha Beautiful, and neighborhood and community groups are hosting Omaha's annual Neighborhood Cleanup.

In Omaha, the cleanup will be in various parts of the city from 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. on six consecutive Saturdays beginning this weekend.

Sites accept only materials that cannot be set out for regular garbage or recyclable collection, including broken or unusable bulky items such as furniture, mattresses and TVs.

Last year, more than 1,400 tons of unwanted bulky items were disposed of at a landfill. More than 500 junk appliances, 122 tons of scrap tires and 320 truckloads of brush were recycled. Each weekend, one site will accept tires and automotive batteries, and another will accept appliances such as stoves and refrigerators.

The following will not be accepted at any location: commercial waste, waste from commercial haulers, rocks, concrete, yard waste, paint, liquids or hazardous materials.

Omaha residents with a load of brush or oversized tree limbs can pick up a voucher at one of the cleanup sites. The voucher will pay for the disposal and processing costs of one load hauled to River City Recycling or the Pheasant Point Landfill on that Saturday.

For more information on a specific location, Omaha residents can call their neighborhood association or the city cleanup hot line at 444-4636.

Go to www.UnderTheSink.org for details on many items not accepted at area cleanup events.

PREVENTATIVE MEASURE: Do not leave keys or handbags in cars (even if in the garage), and keep garage doors closed (even if working in the yard). This safeguard is particularly important as the weather warms up and more people are outside tending yards and gardens and leaving garage doors open for easy access.